 

                                            TRCM Meeting Minutes April 9, 2022
                                                                        
  President Mervin, said that we were going to have a “no paper” meeting so, I didn’t take any notes.  I couldn’t anyway, the day started with a howling wind or, should I just say “brisk”. A lot of guys showed up, more than usual, I think it was for the “swapmeet” that was going to take place after the meeting. 
   Anyway, Mervin called the meeting to order, as we all huddled behind a large trailer, to try to keep out of the wind.  I don’t really know how many, showed up.  I tried to get a headcount and as near as I can figure, there were about 23 or 24 members. 
   We had recorded a motion( a few months ago), to have the meeeting in “the hanger” at the farm during inclement weather. After a short discussion, it was decided that, that was not a good idea.  The “hanger” is where our tractor is stored and where the farmer has a large selection of tools, used to maintain his equipment. If anything ever came up missing, we would probably be the ones that would get the blame.
   We did vote in four new members.  They are:  Micheal (no that is not mispelled) Bach, Jess Downer, Kyle Morrissey and Christopher Kerhulas.  Welcome guys, glad to have you.  Thanks Greg, for furnishing that info.
   Al D. suggested that we plan a going away party for Mervin and Diane, when the time comes for them to move to their new home in Louisiana.  Greg is going to check around for a venue.
  There was some discussion about the FAA’s new rules concerning flying sites.  Bob K. is going to research “Flying Site Exemptions”.
   After some friendly banter, the meeting was adjourned.  The raffle was not held, but some of the guys, who brought items for the swapmeet, brought their stuff out, while Rich cooked hamburgers for lunch.  Thanks to Diane, Rich, and Mike for doing that for us.
  I am writing this early and sending it out, because, I discovered that I will be at the “Helicopter Scale Masters” event during the next meeting.  The event goes from Thursday through Saturday, May 12th through May 14th.  If anyone would like to see some beautiful helicopters come on out.  It’s at Woodland/Davis airfield.

   That’s all I got
                  Al Doucette, Secretary
   








      
   
    
   


                                              
